

Dear Parents and Carers,

I can't believe another academic year has passed already and the summer holiday is upon us.

I wish to say a huge thank you to the HSCA for all the amazing events they have organised and run this year both for adults and the children, I know great fun was had at the "MicroFestival" last Friday – there is still glitter everywhere!

I would also like to thank Hook Parish Council, Odiham Consolidated Charities, The Hook Fun Run, Tesco and the Hook and Odiham Rotary Club for significant charitable donations made to the school. We have used the monies for new library books, new reading scheme books and Charlie the Dog, our Canine Therapy Dog who has visited school each week.

End of Key Stage One Assessments

This table below shows the percentage of eligible children at the end of Key Stage 1 achieve Age Related Expectations (ARE) at Hook Infant School in 2025. The number of eligible children is 107. We are very proud of our children's academic achievements but also the tremendous progress and effort each child has made on their journey through the school. I would like to wish each and every child in Year 2 much success in the future and "Thank You" for being such an amazing year group.

2025 Results (107 children)	HIS Exceeding ARE	HIS ARE	HIS Below ARE
Reading	31%	51%	18%
Writing	10%	63%	26%
Mathematics	21%	54%	24%

Phonics Screening

As many of you may be aware, Year 1 pupils and those children in Year 2 who did not pass when they were in Year 1, have to undergo the government's national phonic screening test. The children are required to segment and then blend forty real or alien words. The table below indicates the results for those children in Year 1 who took the test this year.

Year 1 children	W orking a t the required level WA	Working towards the required level. WT	National Results WA
2025	85.2%	14.8%	80%

Early Years Foundation Stage results

The table below displays the number of children who have achieved the Good Level of Development (GLD) at the end of the Foundation Stage. The GLD is given to a child who has achieved at least ELG (Early Learning Goal) for Communication and Language, PSED (personal, social, emotional development), Physical Development, Literacy and Mathematics.

EYFS	Percentage of		
Percentage of	children attaining the		
children attaining the	GLD at Hook Infant		
Good Level of	School		
Development (GLD)			
in 2025			
	66%		
	00/6		

Uniform

As our thoughts turn next academic year and new uniform purchases, I would like to remind KS1 (Years 1 & 2), that they will be required to come to school in their PE Uniform on their PE days, which consists of navy blue shorts, white Hook Logo T-shirt, navy blue jogging bottoms and either their navy blue Hook Logo sweatshirt or the school tracksuit with hoody, that can be purchased via parent mail. No other colour PE uniform will be acceptable including various branded sportswear.

We will be expecting to see all children, on non-PE days wearing "Clarks" type school schools, trainers and boots are not the best for promoting healthy growth of young feet. Logoed school uniform can be purchased via your Parent Mail app and the grey trousers, shorts, skirts or pinafores can be found at most supermarkets.

Thank You

We have achieved a great deal this year with our Outstanding Ofsted, but most importantly, happy children who have all made superb progress. This progress was evident from all the individual children's reports I read and the end of key stage results .

I should like to thank all of you as parents, for supporting your child and the school throughout the year with fundraising events, helping in the classroom, attending progress meetings and supporting your child's learning at home. Also, on behalf of all the staff, I should like to say a HUGE thank you for all the presents, cards and letters of thanks you have afforded us, they all mean a great deal to us all.

All that is left to say now is have a very happy holiday and we look forward to seeing all our current Year R and Year 1 children on Thursday 4th September at 8:35 am.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs M Walker

Diary Dates:

The "Welcome to Year 2" meeting will be held in the school hall on Wednesday 17th September from 9 – 9.30am.

The "Welcome to Year 1" meeting will be held in the school hall on Wednesday 24th September from 9 – 9.30am.

Inset days: 3/9/25, 24/10/25, 5/1/26, 1/5/26, 1/6/26